GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER OF CUSTOMS (PORT)
CUSTOM HOUSE, 15/1 STRAND ROAD, KOLKATA-700 001

PUBLIC NOTICE No.: 46 /2018

Subject : Discontinuation of Assessment Group VII and changes in
assessment practice

Attention of all the Importers, Exporters, Customs Brokers and other
stake holders is invited to the new changes in assessment practice wherein
Assessment Group - VII has been discontinued with effect from 08.05.2018.
Public Notice No. 42/2018 dated 15.05.2018 was issued earlier in this regard.
All the new License/Scheme Bills of Entry shall now be allotted to Group-1 to 6
depending on the classification of the item with highest assessable value. All
imports under different Scrips like MEIS, SFIS etc. and imports under licenses
like DEEC, EPCG etc. will be accordingly assessed in Groups only.

2. For this purpose, wherever registration of Scrips and Licenses is
required, the same will be done in License Registration Section, 15t floor,
Terminal 5, Custom House, Kolkata. The Export Obligation Monitoring
Cell (EOMC) monitoring all such schemes shall continue to be operative at
the same Terminal 5. Bond / Bank Guarantee related to such registration of
Scrips and Licenses will also be processed in the License Registration Section.

3. Difficulties faced in this regard, may be brought to the notice of the

undersigned.

(Manish Chandra)

Commissioner of Customs (Port)
Custom House, Kolkata
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